

May 27, 2016

Henry Gomez Commander City of Salinas Police Department 222 Lincoln Avenue Salinas, CA 93901

Subject – 2015 Project Safe Neighborhoods Funding

Dear Mr. Gomez:

The California Governor's Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES) was recently notified by the Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA) that we were successful in our bid for 2015 PSNN funding. Cal OES has submitted the necessary award documents to BJA and a total of \$445,452 is available for the implementation of the PSNN project:

- A total of \$222,726 will be allocated to the City of Salinas Police Department; and
- A total of \$222,726 will be allocated to the City of Oakland Police Department

The 17-month funding cycle will begin April 1, 2016, and will end on August 31, 2017. Applications from both projects have been received by Cal OES, however certain required documents are still pending. Once received, Cal OES will need four weeks to process the applications. Once you are notified that you are in grant award agreement, you may bill for expenses retroactively to April 1, 2016, the start of your new grant.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Fowler
Project Specialist
Criminal Justice Unit